MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF SANDY CREEK
1992 HARWOOD DRIVE, PO BOX 52

SANDY CREEK, NEW YORK  13145-0052

Date: January 12, 2012
Kind of Meeting:  Special Meeting



Place:  Town Hall
Board Members Present:
Nancy Ridgeway
Others Present:





Ruth Scheppard
Tammy Miller






Nola J. Gove(@7:50)
Christian A. Nill  








Bruce Walker







Mary Penney







Diane Brosch










Nicole Lachenauer







Scott & Nancy Brosch







John Wood, Jr.







Carol LaRock
Absent:  Cheryl Yerdon & Kevin Halsey
CALL TO ORDER:

Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. The subject of this special meeting was water district #2.  Supervisor Ridgeway introduced Christian Nill, Community Development Specialist with RCAP Solutions and turned the meeting over to him to provide information on the formation of this district and particularly the Household Characteristics Survey that must be completed.   
Mr. Nill explained the need to establish income eligibility for funding sources.  There are fairly strict requirements.  Fifty-one percent of the households in the proposed area must be in the low to mid-income range.  Most communities have to document this with an income survey.  This is a highly competitive application process with many applicants competing for limited funds.  Therefore, an ample demonstration of need is necessary.  On January 13th the Town of Sandy Creek will be mailing out surveys those residing in the proposed area of benefit.  It is two pages and question five asks for an estimate of income.  It may be rounded to the nearest thousand.  No identifying information is required on the form.  It should take less than five minutes to complete.  It should be returned by mail to the RCAP office in Massachusetts to be tabulated.  Only the aggregate data and which households responded and which did not will be reported back to town officials.  A 30-50% response rate is typical, so a door-to-door follow-up will be necessary.  At the conclusion of the survey process, a final report is prepared and becomes part of the funding application.  This is an opportunity to receive free money.  This program was formerly a small cities program administered by HUD for low to moderate income communities.  The deadline to apply is approximately April 15, 2012.  The recipients of this funding will be notified at the end of August or September.  

In about two weeks, approximately five volunteers will be needed to do the follow-up door-to-door canvas.  There will be a training session for those volunteers lasting about one hour.  

The grants that are awarded can be up to $600,000.  There are 80 households in water district #2.  At least 72 must respond to the household survey to complete an application worthy of success.     
On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Nola Gove and carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:14 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Tammy L. Miller, RMC 
Town Clerk
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